Treloweth News



Friday 18th January 2019

What a fantastic couple of weeks. Teachers are proud to say that their classes have come back refreshed and eager to learn. A big thank you to parents and families for your continued support. It really does make a difference.



Visitors from Shanghai

To welcome our visitors from Shanghai, all children at school provided art work to celebrate the United Kingdom. This is displayed in the school Foyer and is colourful and welcoming. The whole school also participated in

a welcome assembly where we shared traditional Cornish songs, Poetry, Nursery rhymes and maths songs. Our visitors were impressed and were presented with a hamper of Cornish treats.

Diamond Class of the Week

Big congratulations to 2H whose total count this week was 380 diamonds (This included a roll over from Christmas!)

Diamond Stars - Friday 12th January

Godrevy – Logan

Gwithian - James

1B - Imogen

1R - Lilly-Rose

1S – Abbie

2H – leva

2M – Nathan

3R - Roxy

3W-Luke

4C - Jacob

4RW – Harvey

5M - Joseph

5P-CJ

6F – Cody

6W – Dylan



Well done to these children for following the diamond rules and being a credit to their class and school.

Number Day - Friday 1st January

A fun day designed to celebrate all things mathematical. Onesies, football shirts, face painting and decorated t-shirts have been popular in the past. All donations are sent to the NSPCC.

FEBRUARY

- Friday 1st Number Day! Dress up in digits!
- Monday 4th Friday 8th Reading Week
- Tuesday 5th Safer Internet Day

Half Term

Monday 18th February – Friday 22nd February

 Monday 25th – Teacher Training Day (School closed to pupils)

MARCH

- Monday 25th Class Photos
- Tuesday 26th Class Photos

Easter Break

Monday 8th April – Monday 22nd April

APRIL

Tuesday 23rd - Start of Summer Term

MAY

- Wednesday 1st Friday 31st Key Stage 1 SATs
- Monday 6th Bank Holiday
- Monday 13th Thursday 16th Key Stage 2 SATs
 - Friday 24th Sports Day Key Stage 2 (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6): 9:15am Key Stage 1 (Years 1 and 2): 1:30pm

Half Term

Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May

Competition time

Our school newsletter has been called "Treloweth News" for many years.

We would like to rename our newsletter with something different, enticing and eye catching. If your family have an idea then please write it on a piece of paper, label it with your child's name and class and hand it into Mrs Croucher (School office) by **Friday 25**th **January.**

Mrs May, Mrs Croucher and Mr Lawrence will judge the best and catchiest three suggestions and the whole school will vote for the Ultimate winner. A small prize will be presented to the winner in an assembly.

Thank you and good luck.

Terrible Joke of the week

"I've got a pet newt and I call him Tiny"

"Why did you call him Tiny?"

"Because he's my newt!"



Polite Notice about Parking

Please can parents refrain from parking on school zebra crossings and across corners and junctions? As you are aware, space is limited and there is not enough parking for every vehicle collecting children.

Safety and the welfare of the children is our priority.

Safer Internet Day

Treloweth will be celebrating Safer Internet Day on Wednesday 13th February. It will be a day filled with how to keep safe online and how to enjoy the internet and all it has to offer. Miss Pascoe will be delivering a parent workshop on internet safety at 2:50 on that day.

Autumn Term Attendance 2018	
EYFS	95.51%
Year 1	94.70 %
Year 2	96.05%
Year 3	96.76%
Year 4	96.05%
Year 5	96.26%
Year 6	96.40%
All classes combined	95.92%

Our school target for attendance is 96% or above. As you can see, we are just bubbling under that figure.

If your child's attendance is 90% or below then a letter will be sent home inviting you to come into school and discuss how we can help and support.

A Poem

Welcome to our school It's really rather cool!

T is for Treloweth, great in every way,

R is for respect. We show this every day,

E is for education, we come to school to learn,

L is for learning and the diamonds that we earn,

O is for outstanding, in all that we believe,

W is for wonderful and all that we achieve,

E is for our exercise and fitness makes us strong,

T is for timetables and knowing we belong.

H is for our happiness as we journey through our school.

Mrs S Taylor 2H

Year 2 – out and about!

Last week, year 2 were very excited to visit Feadon Farm Wildlife Centre. Year 2 visited Feadon Farm as part of their exciting science topic – Amazing Animals and their habitats. During our visit we interacted with a wide variety of animals from teeny, tiny toads to enormous emus. We were even lucky enough to hand feed a troop of timid but very friendly foxes! And, if we were incredibly gentle, the foxes we fed would even give us a kiss on the nose! We learnt a great deal about birds native to Cornwall and we are excited to invest in a bird box so we can study the ways in which birds build and maintain their nests before laying eggs and raising their young!

We had a wonderful time and we highly recommend you visit! We would like to extend a huge thank you to our parent helpers and the lovely, patient staff at Feadon Farm!



A Minute with Mrs May



How long have you worked at Treloweth? Just over 3 years.

What is your favourite Colour?

It varies from season to season!

Where is your ideal place in Cornwall?

Porth Kidney Beach, Nr Godrevy.

How do you unwind?

Exercise, baking, a good film.

What's the best piece of advice you have ever been given?

My dad told me –

"No point in getting any older unless you get a little wiser."

Sport's News from Mr Shaughnessy

Last Thursday afternoon saw a group of 8 children from Treloweth compete at the Peninsula gymnastics finals at Penryn gymnastics centre. The children performed fantastically both individually and as a team, and as a result finished runners up overall.

Mr Shaughnessy said 'Each and every member of the team were incredible. I am so proud of them all. To finish second out of 76 schools in the Peninsula is an outstanding achievement, it's all down to their hard work, they are a credit to our school'



Big Energy Saving W££k Event

In partnership with The Heat Project and South West Water

Monday 21st January 2019 9.30am- 4pm Hosted at The Heat Project Mitchells Corner, Perranporth TR6 0EW

- Energy Switching and Advice
- Benefits Advice
- South West Water- Advice and possible discount on your bills (terms apply) from 2.30pm
- Energy Efficiency Advice
- Understand your Energy Performance Certificate
- Heating and Insulation Grants (terms apply)
- Advice on Priority Service Registers
- Tea, Coffee and Cake

Please bring your bills and details of your income with you to make the most of the day

Tel: 01872 574900

Back in Time with Year 6

On Tuesday 15th January, year 6 were very lucky to take part in a World War 2 workshop led by real life author Paul Nolan. Paul used his book – Demons of Dunkirk – to lead some workshops about what it was like to be a soldier on the beaches of Dunkirk. 6W and 6F had to re-enact a battle as well as use a real life WW2 stretcher to help the wounded. As well as learning about Dunkirk, we also learned about life on the home front. We learned about the different jobs of the volunteers and practised taking part in an air raid. In the afternoon, Paul gave us some great advice for writing a story based in WW2. We all had a fantastic day and learned a huge amount of new information!

"It was an extraordinary day. I loved the real props from World War 2 as well as experiencing a really fun way to learn!" Hattie, 6W.







Our Amazing Foyer

"A Celebration of the United Kingdom and our british values."

School Council

Busy, busy, busy! The school council has been very busy since the start of the new year. They have discussed the new summer lunch menu and the plans for the library. In future meetings, they will be discussing and supporting the school's work on achieving the 'Wellbeing award for Schools'. This an extremely important piece of work and they will discussing it over several weeks.

Wellbeing Award for Schools

Thank you for those who returned the questionnaire that was sent out several weeks ago asking for your views on how the school supports mental health across the school. All returned questionnaires have been inputted and the results have been calculated. We have now set up several working groups to plan the best way forward. We will share our plans with you in the coming weeks. Don't worry if you forgot to return the initial questionnaire, there will be another one sent out during the year. Thank you for your continued support.

Our Chinese visitors in action. Miss Jen and Miss Jess have been modelling maths lessons to teachers at Treloweth and to colleagues from other schools.

Inspiring and exciting!





Maths Advisiors and Maths leaders share planning time with our visitors.



Friends in High Places

We are aware that there are a number of headlice cases at school at the moment. Please can parents be vigilant and check hair for these pesky nits. Long hair should be tied back in order to avoid the headlice spreading. Thank you.

Bikes for Beginners

A big than you to all those who voted for us using their blue tokens at tesco. We came second and were awarded £2000 to spend on new bikes. The bikes arrived at christmas and the children were very excited. Pictures and more information in our next issue.

